
St. Paul Area Intergroup Representatives’ Meeting Minutes, February 21, 2011 
 

    I.  Opened with the Serenity Prayer, Introductions, and the reading of the Primary Purpose of Intergroup. 
 
   II.  Last month’s Minutes were approved (Katy C. moved, John seconded). 
 
  III.  Treasurer’s Report – Jeff M. discussed his written report which reflects healthy contributions from groups, 
especially a large gift from the Midway Club.  Literature sales are down a few points, but on par for last year at 
this time.  Year-to-date income of approximately $2,700. Questions/concerns can be sent to Jeff M. at 
treasurer@aastpaul.org. 
  
   IV.  The Office Report – The Office continues to seek submissions of writing, cartoon, and/or jokes from 
individuals for inclusion in the Lifeline.  Also, if your group has a new treasurer, Intergroup asks that you 
contact the Office so that we may update our records. 
 
    V.  The Website Report – The full report is available on the website.  Groups are encouraged to contact 
Jonathan (webservant@aastpaul.org) or the Office for AA-related events which can be added.  Guidelines are 
available on the site. 
 
   VI.  Outreach Program – Contact Chris (320-444-4780 or outreach@aastpaul.org) or the Office if interested in 
this important service opportunity.  
 
   VII.  Night Owl Report – Orientation is held every third Saturday at 10 a.m. in the Office.  There is one 
current openings: 4th Tuesday between 5:30 and 9:00 p.m.   Going forward, Paul K. will be assuming the role of 
Night Owl coordinator. 
 
  VIII.  Liaison Reports – Doug M. delivered the District 8 report for two meetings.  At its January meeting, 
District 8 had positive reports from its treasurer.  The District is still working on the newsletter issue.  In 
February, all financial indicators remained strong.  Main Idea reports that it will start an ASL meeting in June.  
Toni delivered the District 15 report.  There will be an interactive sponsorship workshop on March 10 in Lake 
Elmo, featuring corned beef and cabbage.  Contributions to District 15 were down 20% from 2010, so a 
committee has been formed to follow up with the groups. 
 
     IX.  Upcoming Intergroup Events: 

• Spring Traditions Workshop (3/31/2012).  The Workshop will be at the Recovery Church and will 
be on Tradition 7.  Volunteers to assist with the event will be needed.  (Chair: Tim B.) 

• TGIS (4/21/2012).  The event will be at the Recovery Church and will feature AA and Alanon 
speakers, dinner, and a dance.  Volunteers for all phases will be needed.  (Chairs: Cedar & Eva.) 

     
     X.  Old Business:  

• Volunteer Appreciation Night (2/11/2012). 
• Gopher State: The Board has asked that groups consider co-hosting Intergroup’s hospitality suite.   

Contact Frank in the Office if your group could benefit from this opportunity. 
   
   XII.   New Business: 

• Jim G. was appointed by the Board as the new Alternate Treasurer.  This appointment was 
unanimously approved by the Representatives. 

 
XIII. Group Announcements:  



• MNYPAA 2012 Host Committee is looking for the young and young at heart who may desire a 
service commitment.  They meet the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month.  More information 
available at www.MNYPAA.org.  

• On Friday 2/24 MYNPAA is hosting a Creative and Random Acts of Performance event with a 
speaker and tacos at the 2218 Club in Minneapolis. 

 
XIV: No suggestions for next month’s agenda. 
 
XV: Harry delivered the Grapevine Report. Jenni volunteered for March. 
 
XVI. Jason B. presented the Concept Review (Concept XII).   Katy C. volunteered for March (Concepts I and 
II). 
 
   XVII.  Paul K presented the Mock Rep Report and Chris volunteered for March. 
 
  XVIII.  Closed with the Responsibility Statement. 

 
NEXT MEETING:  March 20, 2012 (7:30 PM), BETHLEHEM CHURCH 
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